
The Family Tribute 
Deborah Louise Turner Heaggans, 62, of 235 N. Oakland 

Avenue, passed away at her home on Saturday, January 2, 

2021.   She was born in Iredell County on February 2, 2021 
and was the daughter of the late Charles Otto Turner and 

Queen Elizabeth Turner. 

She was a graduate of Statesville High School and was a 
member of Calvary Presbyterian Church.   

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by 

parents-in-law: Charlie “Sam” and Velma Heaggans and a 
sister, Robin Turner. 

She leaves to cherish the memory of her life her husband, 

Bernard Heaggans of the home; her children, Lanae 
(Timothy) McDaniel of Salisbury, and Joshua Heaggans of 

Statesville; two grandchildren, Nakyla Heaggans and 

Syncere Heaggans; her sisters: Elizabeth Peck and Frances 
(David) Turner;  her brothers: Charles Clark and Gary 

Turner; her sisters-in-law: Rita Heaggans, Charlette Harrell, 

and Theresa Smith; her brothers-in-Law: Michael 
Heaggans, Craig (Rheda) Heaggans and Wayne (Vanessa) 

Heaggans; her uncle and Aunts: James (Lois) Turner and 

Dorothy Mintz; and a host of nieces and nephews that she 
truly loved; cousins, other relatives and dear friends. 

  
 In tears we saw you sinking, and watched you fade away 

Our hearts were really broken because we wanted you to stay. 

But when we saw you sleeping, so peacefully and free from pain 
How could we wish you back with us to suffer that again. 
It breaks our hearts to lose you, but you did not go alone 

For part of us went with you the day God called you home. 

Submitted with love, 
Your family 

 

 

A Service of Love and Remembrance for 

Celebrating The Life Of  

Deborah Louise Heaggans 
Reverend Timothy Bates, Officiating 

The Order of Service 
The Selection  
The Invocation 

The Scripture Reading Meditation-  
The Prayer of Comfort 

The Acknowledgements and Commemorative Presentation 
The Selection 

The Eulogy …………………………… Reverend Timothy Bates 
The Committal 
The Recessional  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

With Our Heartfelt Thanks 
…that we through the patience and comfort of the scriptures might have 

hope, (Romans 15) God has given us our church family, neighbors and dear 

friends, to help us as we go forward. God’s Word has been manifested 

through your many expressions of sympathy and support; we praise God from 

whom all blessings flow.  Thank you for honoring the memory of our beloved 
“ Deborah” and for remembering us during her passing.  In our risen Lord, 

we have peace that passes all understanding.   
                                                                               The Family 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Professional Services Entrusted To:    

Rutledge & Bigham Mortuary, Inc. 
603 South Center Street  

Statesville, NC 28677 

 (704) 873-3611 
Visit Deborah’s Online Tribute  
 www.rutledgeandbigham.com 

      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Celebration of Life for 

Saturday, January 9, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. 

Rutledge and Bigham Funeral Home 
Statesville, North Carolina 

Reverend Timothy Bates, Officiating 

Deborah Louise Heaggans 

  A Gift Given                      A Gift Returned 
    February 1, 1958                                   January 2, 2021 

http://www.rutledgeandbigham.com/

